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This Month:

June 13th Mtg.
xx Wear name tags
xx Return library books
xx Bring mailing labels and 

cash for door prizes

June 20th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. in 
Maravilla's Galleria room. 

June 22nd Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
July edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Volume 25, Number 1,  June 2013

2013 Challenge: Judging a Book by Its Cover
The 2013 Challenge is HERE! We have almost three 
dozen quilts for you to see and appreciate! Our 
meeting this month will begin promptly at 6:30 
with a parade of the Challenge quilts. The quilts 
will be paraded by volunteers, not the quilt mak-
ers to keep 
that part 
anonymous 
until the 
end. After 
the parade, 
there will 
be a long 
break for 
you to view 
the quilts 
more closely. 
Be sure to 
pick up your 
ballot at the 
front desk 
as you enter 
and sign in. 
We will try to have enough pencils on hand, but it 
wouldn’t hurt to bring one along with you. Please 
note that guests are free and will be allowed to 
vote along with our general membership.

We will be asking our voters to look at the quilts 
and judge them according to the following criteria. 
Prizes will be awarded in each of these categories: 

•	 Overall Favorite – Your personal favorite

•	 Best Overall Interpretation of Challenge 
Theme – based on the color and design of 
the quilt and in comparison to the Challenge 
inspiration book (and not necessarily a replica of 
the cover)

•	 Best Interpretation Based on Graphics – based 
on the graphics shown on the Challenge inspira-
tion book

•	 Best Interpretation Based on Color – based on 
the colors shown on the Challenge inspiration 
book

•	 Best Use of Challenge Fabric

•	 Most Humorous

We will explain these categories more at the June 
meeting, but please contact us if you have any 
questions. We hope you are all ready for a great 
Challenge show!  

We are looking for six to eight volunteers to help 
with parading and hanging the quilts as well as 
tallying votes that evening. Please contact us if you 
are interested in helping. Otherwise, we might be 
calling you!

— Karen Pickford and Mary Ballard, 2013 Quilt 
Challenge Coordinators

Community Quilts 
Many, many thanks go out to all the guild mem-
bers who have so generously supported Com-
munity Quilts these past two years. The four of 
us have thoroughly enjoyed working together 
in this very rewarding position.

The final distribution to Hillside House will be 
the last week of May and to Visiting Nurse and 
Hospice Care and Unity Shoppe after the June 
guild meeting. All items turned in at the June 
meeting will go to appreciative recipients. 

—The Community Quilts Quartet: Carol Hart, 
Edalee Keehn, Nancy Miller, and Barbara  
MacCallum

Thank You
Thank you to all of the guild members for the 
lovely quilt blocks to commemorate my wonderful 
term as president! It was truly a pleasure to serve 
the guild in this capacity. Thanks again and stay 
tuned for a beautiful quilt at Show and Tell but no 
promises as to when! 

— Irelle Beattie
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2012-2013 
President:   
Carol Fay

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Patty Six and Lou Ann Smith

Workshop Coordinator:   
Julie Mock

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
Elaine Rottman

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Irelle Beatie 

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  

Public Relations: 
VACANT 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Kika Hutchings & Cathy Nicholson

2013 Challenge:   
Karen Pickford

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Carol Hart, Edalee Keehn,   
Barbara MacCallum & Nancy Miller

Door Prizes:   
Naomi Hicks & Priscilla Jacobs

Librarian:   
Carol Barringer, Elaine Kovar, 
Ann Marx, Jean McCaffrey

Refreshments:   
Cynthia Carrillo & Ann Matson

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Chris Allen

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Debbi Haeberle, Dee Johnson, 
Marilyn Martin

From the President's Desk
As I write, there are still several open positions in the quilt guild 
leadership. Each of these jobs takes less only a couple of hours 
per month outside of the guild meeting and helps us to main-
tain existing services. We are looking for a Recording Secretary, 
Refreshments Coordinator, and Satellite Group Coordina-
tor. Please read these job descriptions and see if you would be 
willing to take on this position to help your guild function.

The Recording Secretary takes minutes at the guild and board 
meetings, emails them to the board, corrects them, and submits 
final copies which are published on the website.

The Refreshments Coordinator solicits satellite groups or in-
dividual members to bring refreshments to the guild meetings. 
Paper products such as cups, napkins, and plates are purchased 
on the guild’s behalf and assistance is rendered to members bring 
refreshments.

The Satellite Group Coordinator organizes new satellite groups 
for interested members and has occasional meetings with satellite 
group representatives to get updates on the groups' status and 
coordinate activities.

If there are no volunteers for the position of Recording Secretary, 
then board members will each take a turn filling the position for a 
month. If the Refreshments Coordinator is not filled, then we will 
assume that this is not a priority for members and refreshments 
will not be served at the meetings.

You can contact me or Irelle Beatie if you want more information 
about one of these positions.

— Carol Fay

Please update your membership information when 
you change your address, phone, e-mail, etc. by 

contacting Jean Faison at  foxyfaison@verizon.net.

Summer Quilting Class: Charity Quilts
This class works solely to produce quilts and quilted items for designat-
ed charities. We will continue to make lap-sized quilts and will begin to 
work on the cradle kits for the Unity Shop. Kits will be provided or you 
can use your own fabrics. The Adult Ed Woodworking class makes 140 
wooden doll cradles each year. We make the cradle bedding, including 
a little quilt, pillow, pillow case and mattress.

Charity Quilting Class
6 Mondays 9 a.m. - noon
June 24, July 1, 8, 15, 22, 29.
Room 18, Wake Center

IT’S FREE! No tuition, no materials fee.

Although the class is free, you still must register online or at the office.
Online Registration: Monday, June 10th.
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Future Programs 
JULY 
New Members’ Ice Cream Social

AUGUST 
David Taylor: Reluctant Journey of an Art Quilter 
As those close to David already know, his favorite topic to talk about is himself. 
He prefers taking questions during the lecture to encourage audience interaction. 
Included is a trunk show of recent works (and some earlier ones whenever possible) 
and a digital slide show of selected works. www.davidtaylorquilts.com

August 9 Workshop: Floral Pictorial Appliqué 
OK, you appliqué lovers, here is the workshop you have waited for. David Taylor is 
an award-winning appliqué artist who will share his 
techniques with you in an easy-to-understand and 
casual manner. Even beginners will enjoy this class and 
David’s engaging personality.

SEPTEMBER 
Retro Clean: Presented by Larry and Melinda Gonza-
lez, Retro Clean inventors

Larry will tell us about his background and why he devel-
oped the product. It will not be an infomercial but they 
will have some of their products available for sale at the meeting. www.retroclean.com

Newsletter By Email
Starting with the July issue, our Coast Lines newsletter will only be sent out via email. The 
note will come from the email address:

	 cqginfo@gmail.com

To be sure you receive the newsletter (and future e-blasts from the guild), please put the 
above address in your email’s address book so CQG electronic correspondence does not 
end up in your spam file; you might have to reset your spam properties or preferences. 
You will also need Adobe Acrobat Reader to view the file, which will be in Portable Docu-
ment Format (PDF). A free download can be obtained at:

	 http://get.adobe.com/reader

To test our system, the June issue will be sent via both email and the U.S. Postal Service. 
If you have an email address but do not get an email note with the link to the newsletter, 
please check your spam folder. If the note is not there, send an email to cqginfo@gmail.
com with “For Sue Kadner” in the subject line and “No email newsletter received” in the 
body; you will be contacted to figure out why.

For the few members who do not have an email address, you will be contacted before the 
July issue is sent out to explain the arrangement by which you will receive your copy of 
the newsletter in the future.

We thank everyone in advance for their cooperation in moving to this new procedure, 
which will help us reduce our expenses and get guild information to you in a more expedi-
tious manner.

— Sue Kadner
Coast Lines is published monthly by:   

Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160  

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

June Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Kathi Walker		  June 2 
Yolanda Garcia		  June 4 
Laurie Hoyle		  June 4 
Susan Wuertz		  June 4 
Jody Begert		  June 5 
Bree Belyea		  June 5 
Linda Goena		  June 6 
Dee Johnson		  June 8 
LeAnn Speshyock		  June 12 
Francine	Smith		  June 13 
Kelly Hildner		  June 14 
Pat Breeden		  June 15 
Barbara Aspen		  June 16 
Pamela Holst		  June 16 
Susan West		  June 16 
Celeste White		  June 16 
Susanne	Ahn		  June 17 
Colby Kline		  June 20 
Kay Naumann		  June 20 
Kristin Otte		  June 21 
Judy McCartney		  June 22 
Marcia Moore		  June 25 
Lou Ann	 Schlichter	 June 26 
Suzanne	Zanesco		  June 28

The membership directory is pro-
vided to facilitate guild business.  It is 
issued only to Coastal Quilters Guild 
members for their personal conve-

nience. Other uses must be approved 
by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board 

of Directors.
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Coastal Quilters August Craft & Fabric Sale 
On Saturday, August 10, the Coastal Quilters will be holding a sale at 
the side parking lot of the Goleta Valley Community Center. This sale 
will be open to the public. This is a fundraiser for the guild in place of 
the auction that we have had several times in the last few years.

This sale will give members of our guild the opportunity to sell their 
overstock or unwanted fabric and craft items in an environment that 
will be promoted to the public and like-minded sewers, quilters and 
crafters. Those members will purchase for a space for $25 (and $10 ta-
ble if desired) and will keep the proceeds of their sale for themselves.

For those members who don’t want to have their own space but have 
items they no longer have use for, the guild will accept donated items 
to sell in the guild space as a fundraiser. Our community projects com-
mittee will be bundling some of the overflow fabric in the Community 
Projects closet for sale in the guild space as well.

The best part is that it gives our guild and members of the community 
an opportunity to come and shop for craft and sewing items at bar-
gain prices! The auction has always been a place to purchase addition-
al fabric for new projects and this sale will offer the same opportunity!

Signups for space will start at the June meeting near the library area. 
More information will also be available at the signup table and Irelle 
will be available to answer questions. We will also have a signup sheet 
for volunteers to help with the guild space. We will need LOTS of help!

If you have donations ready, they will be accepted at the June and July 
guild meetings. Please bring your donation items “ready for sale.” This 
includes marking the number of yards or size of the piece if it is fabric 
or bundling smaller items in Ziploc bags. We appreciate your assis-
tance in this preparation.  

This should be a great event for the guild. We hope to see you there! 

Opportunity at the International Quilt Festival 
International Quilt Festival/Long Beach, CA will be August 2-4, 
2013, with preview on the 1st at the Long Beach Convention 
Center

The show promoters are looking for workers to help hang the special 
exhibit quilts before Festival, guardians to watch over the quilts during 
Festival, door persons to take tickets, and workers to help with take 
down of special exhibit quilts after the show is closed. These are paid 
positions ($8 an hour). We also pay for parking (up to $10) and you 
receive free entry for each day you work (a $10 value). If your guild 
does not have an opportunity quilt, members can work to earn money 
for the guild and still receive free entry and parking. The money will be 
combined and one check will be written to the guild.

Those interested, should send their address and phone numbers along 
with the shows you are interested in working. I will contact them for 
that show when the time comes. To put on a show this size we need 
your help. Any and all help is very much appreciated!

Thank you! 

Terri Winsauer, Quilts, Inc. Piece Corps Coordinator 
IQMlIQF Volunteer/Staff Assistant Coordinator 

Phone & Fax: 281-758-2899 cell: 281-432-9396 

A Thank You Message
Our sincere thanks to all of you who responded to my urgent request 
for blankets and sheets to be used as middles and backings for quilts 
made by the quilting ladies at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church on 
Fairview Avenue in Goleta. Your generous recycling of those unused 
items (and especially washing them, too!) is greatly appreciated and 
will keep us busy for the next couple of months.

For those of you who may have intended, but have simply forgot-
ten, to bring items to guild meetings, don’t despair of having them 
languish in your linen closet forever: OUR NEED FOR THESE ITEMS IS 
ONGOING, so simply bring them to me at any regular guild meeting 
and I will gladly ensure that they are delivered.  

For those of you have asked, these are the items we can definitely use:

•	 Blankets (used as middles)

•	 Electric blankets (used as middles after wiring is removed; 
second-hand stores will NOT take them from you)

•	 Mattress pads (used as middles)

•	 Flannel sheets (used as middles or backings, depending upon 
weight)

•	 Regular sheets (used as backings)

On behalf of the Good Shepherd ladies, THANK YOU!  Coastal Quilters 
are the greatest!

— Kathy Rose

LIKE Us On Facebook!
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us at 
www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, please 
find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issuing remind-
ers, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us as being of 
interest to our quilting community. We hope you will contribute to 
keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help you 
find your friends via your email address books. You will have abso-
lute control over your page. Once established, you will not only be 
able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably establish new 
relationships with old friends and family, as well as quilters in our 
community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber

 Bus Trip to the IQF
The Guild is organizing a bus trip to IQF and information will be

announced at our June meeting.
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Events Around California 
Antelope Valley Quilt Association 36th Annual 
Quilt Show
Saturday, May 18 & Sunday, May 19, 9 a.m.–5 p.m. (to 4 p.m. Sunday), 
Admission: $7 for both days, husbands & children under 12 free.

Antelope Valley Fairgrounds, Van Dam Pavilion
2551 West Ave. H, Lancaster

Saturday @ 1:30: live quilt auction; Sunday @ 3:30:  drawings for 
opportunity quilt, sewing machine, raffle baskets

Questions? Call Gay at 661-733-0643 or visit www. avqa.org

Quilter's Piece Corps Spring Craft Show
Saturday, May 18, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Church of the Valley, 14933 Wakita Blvd., Apple Valley, CA

For more info or becoming a vendor contact linda.bingham@gmail.com

A Nite Owl Quilt Show
Saturday, June 1, 2013 11:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Admission: $5 

James L. Brulte Senior Center, Rancho Cucamonga Hall, 11200 
Baseline Rd.,  Rancho Cucamonga

Featured Artist: Barbara Otzinger. Members’ quilts, baskets, chal-
lenge quilts, door prizes, raffle quilts. For more information email 
Sharon Chaffino at sharingc@aol.com.

Farm Fresh Quilts 
Through June 16. Wednesday – Sunday, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  
Admission: $4 adults, $3 seniors, $1 children.

Museum of Ventura County Agriculture Museum, 926 Railroad 
Ave., Santa Paula

Enjoy works of art inspired by fabric art, including several by mem-
bers of Coastal Quilters Guild.

www.venturamuseum.org 

15th Annual Sew Original Quilt & Creative Expo
Wednesday, June 20 to Friday, June 22, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. daily, Admis-
sion: $8 ($7 w/ coupon); three-day pass, $15, children under 12 free.

Grand Sierra Resort & Casino, 2500 E. Second St., Reno, NV

Large vendor mall, workshops, seminars, make-it-take-it projects, 
FREE stage fashion shows, demonstrations and presentations.

For more information, including workshop details, visit  
http://qscexpos.com/reno.html

2013 Southern California Quilters Run
June 20-23, 27-30, various locations

Sponsored by the Southern California Association of Quilt Shop 
Owners.  Visit http://www.quiltersrun.com for details.

Orange County Quilters Guild presents Camp 
Watch-A-Patcher 2013
Sunday, July 7 – Thursday, July 11

Vanguard University, 55 Fair Dr., Costa Mesa CA (across from the 
Orange County Fairgrounds)

Featuring four days of incredible quilting fun with nationally 
known instructors teaching a wide spectrum of quilting arts. 
Classes are offered Monday – Thursday, 9 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Quilters' 
Mixer, Teachers’ Reception, pajama party, special raffles, opportu-
nity baskets, and evening programs featuring Joanna Figueroa on 
Monday, Frieda Anderson on Tuesday, and the Teacher’s Pet Kathy 
Brown on Wednesday. 

For more information or to register online, visit  
http://campwatchapatcher.org

International Quilt Festival Long Beach 2013
Friday, August 2 to Sunday, August 4, 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. (Sunday, 10 
a.m. to 3 p.m.), Admission: $10 daily adult, $8 seniors & students, chil-
dren 10 and under free. $25 Full Show Pass (includes preview night, 
Thursday, August 1)

Long Beach Convention and Entertainment Center

For more information, visit www.quilts.com and click on Interna-
tional Quilt Festival/Long Beach.

Tehachapi Mountain Quilters Guild presents  
Rainbow of Quilts
Saturday, August 17 – Sunday, August, 18

West Park Activity Center, 490 West D St.

Opportunity Quilt: Winter's A Comin’ drawing Sunday, August 18, 3 
p.m. Donation $1 per ticket, 6 for $5. Winner need not be present.

Mountain Treasures XXV Quilt Show Silver Jubilee 
Saturday, August 31 & Sunday, September 1, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. (Sun-
day to 4 p.m.)

Big Bear Middle School, 41275 Big Bear Blvd.

Door prizes every hour! Come see Busy Bear's 2013 Opportunity 
Quilt, Mountain Menagerie, depicting the animal and plant life in 
Big Bear! The quilt was adapted from Forest Galore by Karen Brow 
and made by 18 Busy Bear Quilt Guild members in 2013. The quilt 
fabric was tea dyed, hand appliquéd, and machine pieced. The 
quilt was machine quilted by Susie Meyers.
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For next year,  Block of the Month will feature different star patterns. If you 
make two blocks each month and turn one in, you’ll have 12 blocks at the end 
of the year to fashion a star sampler quilt of your own. For July we start with a 
simple block in patriotic colors: red, white and blue.

July's Block: Party Hats

FABRIC CUTTING

White (or Light) 
Background Fabric

A - Four squares 4 1/2” x 4 1/2”
B - One square 5 1/4” x 5 1/4” cut twice 
diagonally

Red Fabric
C - Two squares 4 7/8” x 4 7/8” cut once 
diagonally 

Blue Fabric
A - One square 4 1/2” x 4 1/2”
B - One square 5 1/4” x 5 1/4” cut twice 
diagonally

ASSEMBLY INSTRUCTIONS:
Step 1. Sew blue triangle to white triangle as show in Diagram 
I, then sew red triangle to blue-and-white piece to form a 
pieced-square sub unit. Make four of these.

Step 2. Referring to Assembly Diagram, turn pieced-square 
sub units to form star.Layout pieced-square sub units, 
background squares, and blue square to form rows and sew 
together. Then sew rows together to form a block. Finish size: 
12” x 12”

— Irelle Beattie, Julie Cohen and Adela Laband

Block of the Month 2013-14: EVERYBODY IS A STAR

Diagram 1
Make 4

Assembly Diagram

DOOR PRIZES
Door prize winners for May were Debbie Breyman, Julie Mock, and Barbara 
MacCallum and the guild took in $143. Prizes consisted of a combination of dona-
tions from Creation Station, Quilt Ventura, Quilter's Studio, Daisy Quilts, guild 
members and purchases made by Naomi Hicks and Priscilla Jacobs.



June 2013Page 7

Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric for 
sale  
 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels.  
 
Authorized Janome dealer. 
 
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Marty Frolli: White Daisy Quilts 
Edge to edge machine quilting service. 
Many pantograph designs available. 
 
mafrolli@cox.net 
805 968-4781

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House Sewing Machine  
Tuesday: 10-5:30 Wednesday: 10-5:30  
Saturday: 10-1 Other times by appointment.  
 
336 E. Cota St., Suite B,  
Santa Barbara  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com 
805.962.0929

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.252.3811 (cell) 
805.687.2063 (studio)

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts. Not 
only will you find fabrics, books, yarns and 
classes, you will have experience in artful 
living. 
 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805.566.1250



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
SANTA BARBARA, CA

PERMIT No. 688

Guild meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
June 13, 2013 7 p.m.

(Doors open at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
July 11, 2013 7 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 3rd Saturday of the month for publication in the fol-
lowing month's issue. Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, julie@juliebcohen.com or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


